
WARNDON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the PARISH COUNCIL held Monday 2nd September 2013 at Lyppard Grange Community Centre commencing at 7.30pm

PRESENT:

N. Fielden (Chairman), D. Long (V/Chairman), R. Morris, V. Barrall, D. Merriman, L. Morris
S. Mackay.

Also Present: PC M. Dodkin, G. Berkeley (Press), T. Pond (Parish Warden), D. Sutton (Worcester City Council), County Cllr A. Roberts, Ward Councillors S & L. Hodgson, 

West Mercia Police & Crime Commissioner Bill Longmore & Barrie Sheldon.
APOLOGIES: 

M. Bayliss (arrived 7.40pm)
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST & APPLICATIONS FOR COUNCILLOR DISPENSATIONS:

M. Bayliss – Lyppard Primary School planning application
	ITEM:
	MINUTE RECORDED:
	ACTION BY:

	41.
	Proposed 20mph speed limit:

The Chairman welcomed members of the Public present together with the P&C Commissioner, Bill Longmore & Barrie Sheldon who had been invited specifically to consider Police support for this proposal.
R. Morris gave a presentation on the proposal to have a 20mph speed limit within the Villages on the small estate roads. It was noted that this may be unenforceable but would need local support to be effective. It was also noted that there should be minimal signage. The presentation was to be circulated to all Councillors by email following the meeting.

Cllr Roberts confirmed that the first step towards this would be to have the matter considered by the Environment & Scrutiny Committee at Worcs CC.

Much discussion was had by both the Council and all others present regarding options for speed reduction in the Parish and how this might be achieved without a speed limit being set and with enhanced crossing provision. Comments had also been received prior to this meeting via email following an article in the Parish Magazine which would also have to be considered. It was agreed that next steps would include the Env & Scrutiny Cttee at Worcs CC, public consultation locally, investigation in to costs and funding options plus a possible media campaign. Following the presentation and discussion the Parish Council received assurance from Bill Longmore that the Police would not block the proposal for the 20mph speed limit.
The Council heard about progress with technology within the Police Force and shared services that were being introduced which should see more effective policing within the West Mercia area. PCSO’s were also being reviewed re being given greater powers to meet increasing needs.

The Council also heard about proposals & changes regarding PACT and PCSO provision locally and it was noted that with effect from 1st October there will be x2 PC’s and x3 PCSO’s for the area of Warndon / Gorse Hill due to area mergers. It was noted that there had been a recent reduction of policing locally and a diminishing relationship with Officers. It was hoped that this would now be improved.


	Cllr A. Roberts to liaise with the PC & Ward Councillors regarding next steps.

	42.
	Howcroft Green Play Area removal:
This matter was brought on to the agenda at following the recent removal of the play equipment at Howcroft Green which had caused significant local upset and annoyance not only due to its removal but also due to the fact that no local Parish or Ward Councillors had been consulted which was an administrative error acknowledged by Worcester City.

David Sutton, Service Manager – Cleaner & Greener City, attended on behalf of Worcester City to formally apologise, answer questions and respond to concerns raised about the future of Howcroft Green Play Area. It was noted that it had been identified as a health & safety risk due to its 20 year age and deteriorating condition and had been highlighted for removal in line with City capital expenditure savings plans and the potential future high cost of repairs to the site.

Unfortunately the wrong Ward Councillors had been consulted by the City and had raised no objection, hence the work had commenced and half the site cleared. D.Sutton explained the rationale behind the decision to remove not only Howcroft Green but a further 3 other sites across the City and acknowledged that it was an emotive subject. It was also acknowledged that this particular play area joined “old Warndon” to the Villages and thus promoted a sense of community.

	D. Sutton agreed to explore s106 funding options and that there would be no immediate removal of the rest of the site until full consultation had been completed. Ward Cllr S. Hodgson would also pursue the matter urgently and ensure that the PC is involved. Community engagement and partnership working may also be an option together with an additional PC fundraising levy for future replacements although this would need proper investigation.



	43.
	The Minutes of the meeting held 1st July 2013 were agreed and signed as a true record. Proposed by R. Morris, seconded by M. Bayliss. All agreed. No matters arising.

	

	44.
	Ward & County Councillor reports:

The County Councillor report had been circulated by the Clerk. Local funding for improved road and footpath surfaces was raised as a concern. 

Food waste collections were highlighted and the PC encouraged to email comments.

Shrub removal at Wood Green Drive was discussed and all agreed that it was important to understand the insurance implications and procedures re greenery.

It was noted that Geoff Poole at Worcester City dealt with tree conditions in the planning environment and may be able to help assist was often hard to identify the land owner in such matters.

New Police contact noted as Sgt. Helen Wain.

Ward Councillor reports had been circulated by the Clerk. SWDP consultation was highlighted together with planning issues around s106 money at the old hospital site. There were also to be additional works in the City High St.


	Cllr Roberts and Cllr L Hodgson to clarify re insurance and shrub removal.

	45.
	Financial matters:

The financial statement had been circulated by the Clerk and was approved.


	

	46.
	Planning and Rights of Way:

L. Morris reported on recent applications received. The advertising van at J6 of the motorway has been confirmed as City responsibility and the Enforcement Officer is now looking in to it. 
A future planning update from tonight will be circulated once a template is drawn up.


	L. Morris and the Clerk to draw up a template for planning reports at future meetings.

	47.
	Allotments update:

R. Morris reported positive progress on sites. There have been some reallocated sites and there are still 12 on the waiting list which may mean an additional site could be used in the future if available? Currently liaising with W. Neale at the City Council re costs of land conversion to allotments and will report back. The PC agreed that R. Morris should pursue this discussion in the interim.
	

	48.
	Environmental reports:

Worcester City Council reports had been circulated by the Clerk. 
T.Pond reported that the mowing operative is currently on sick leave but is being backfilled by other staff. Clerk liaising with W. Neale. The main mowing season has finished but the enhanced cutting will continue to the end September. Any additional cutting to be notified to the Clerk.

The memorial bench has been repaired – invoice to follow but unable to repair again.
Lots of environmental work and issues have been dealt with by V. Barrall and D. Merriman over the summer but positive outcomes achieved in the majority of cases.

Next orchard juicing day on 29th September as a good crop of apples!

D. Merriman met W. Neale about enhanced works and costings are awaited for the next PC meeting.


	T. Pond to confirm enhanced cutting to continue to end Sept with the City.

	49.
	Leisure & Community Affairs:

No updates other than positive feedback re the fete and good to see the PC profile had been raised.


	

	50.
	Reports from Outside Bodies:

School Governor – no report.

Lyppard Grange Management Board – noted the lease would soon need to be renegotiated with Worcester City and it is likely that costs will rise considerably for repairs – by £25K??. R. Morris will update when more info available.


	

	51.
	Councillors reports and items for future agendas:

CALC fees – next agenda.


	

	52.
	Report of the Clerk:

Accounts approved for payment:

£523.92
Clerks salary
£136.35
HMRC payment
£20.00

Refund re unused allotment – L. Morris
£198.94
Newsletter delivery Dor-2-Dor
£105.34
BT phone & BB July & Aug
£43.98

Allotment admin R. Morris
£81.20

Postage re newsletters (retro)
£35.00

Info Commissioners Office renewal (retro)
£730.75
Newsletter printing Lonsdale Print (retro)
Income:
£20.00

Allotments fee


	

	53.
	Urgent Items at the discretion of the Chairman:

None.


	

	
	There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm


	



